
 

WIS 96 (Wisconsin Avenue) Improvement Project 
Casaloma Drive to North Badger Avenue 

 
Project background: The project is a pavement resurfacing project that will consist of a mill 
and overlay of the existing pavement with concrete patching as needed from Casaloma Drive 
to Lynndale Drive and reconstruction of the railroad crossing just west of North Badger on 
Wisconsin Avenue. Minor concrete patch repairs will take place between Lynndale Drive to 
Badger Avenue.  
 
Project update: Pedestrian access: Railroad work will result in THE FULL CLOSURE OF 
SIDEWALK FOR SIX DAYS in late summer or fall of 2026. No pedestrian detour will be 
provided during the six-day closure. Valley Transit route 12 will continue to operate and 
pedestrians will be able to use bus stops on both side of the closed sidewalk to get across 
the closed sidewalk. Bus stop locations are noted below.  
 

 
Vehicle detour will use WIS 47 (N Richmond Street), WIS 125 (W College Avenue), and 
County A (Lynndale Drive). 

 
WIS 96 Project Website URL 

https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/ne/wisave/default.aspx 
 

WIS 96 Project Manager 
Jesse Hansen, P.E. 

920-492-5630 
Jesse.hansen@dot.wi.gov  
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